A Note from Pastor Chris

I absolutely love connecting with each of you – your visits to the office are often the highlight of my day! That said, to ensure I can give you my full attention and also stay on top of other responsibilities, I kindly ask, going forward, that you make an appointment through Joanne before stopping by. This helps me serve you better and keep things running smoothly. If you have a specific question or need, the list below can help you know who to connect with directly. That way, we can make sure your question is answered quickly and by the right person.

Audio/Visual- Garry Phillips Garry@MountainValley.org

Baptism- Joanne Cavaness (to make an appointment with Pastor Chris) info@MountainValley.org

Benevolence- Chuck Cavaness CavanessChuck@gmail.com

Café- Gary Burch GaryB@MountainValley.org

Connection Center- Joanne Cavaness

info@MountainValley.org

First Watch- Bill Melidones bill@MountainValley.org

Giving- Nancy Bridges

Greeters- Jim & Monica Blaschke jbfly333@netzero.net

IT/Subsplash- Brad Gabel Brad@MountainValley.org

Life Groups- Steve Corsi Steve@MountainValley.org

Men's Ministry- Steve Corsi Steve@MountainValley.org

MVCKids- Steve Corsi Steve@MountainValley.org

MVCStudents- Brian Rigdon Brian@MountainValley.org

Missions- Mary Corsi MCorsi@ProtonMail.com

Prayer Requests- Prayer@MountainValley.org

VBS- Karen Davisson KreationsBy.Karen@yahoo.com

Women's Ministry- Donna Orum

Donna@MountainValley.org

Worship- Garry Phillips Garry@MountainValley.org

If you have questions about your spiritual walk or how to know how you can be saved, baptized, or join Mountain Valley Church as a partner, we would always love the opportunity to connect with you. Just stop by the Connection Center at any time and set up a meeting with one of our pastors.

Elders

Chris Promersberger, Lead Teaching Elder Chris@MountainValley.org

Garry Phillips, Worship Elder

Garry@MountainValley.org

Gary Burch GaryB@MountainValley.org

Steve Corsi Steve@MountainValley.org

Brad Gabel Brad@MountainValley.org

Bill Melidones Bill@MountainValley.org

Brian Rigdon Brian@MountainValley.org

Dan Young Dan@MountainValley.org

Staff

Joanne Cavaness, Church Administrator info@MountainValley.org



Phone: 505.281.5566
Website: MountainValley.org

Instagram: @MountainValleyChurchEdgewood Facebook: @MountainValleyChurchEdgewoodNM



August 24, 2025

Thank you for taking the time to worship with us at Mountain Valley Church! Like many areas of life, we know that we are all at different points along the journey in our walk with Christ. Our goal is to help people, no matter their location, become passionate followers of Jesus. This help will differ for each person, but ultimately, there is no greater help than pointing you to Jesus.

Gathering

We believe the greatest way we can help each person is to gather together around Jesus Christ. This gathering comes through responding to the Word of God and renewal from the Word of God and His people. It is with great gladness and gravity that we pursue the greatness of our great God.

Scattering

Though we are all at different locations on the journey, we believe that gathering as a body is not about consumption, but growth. We gather together to be edified so that no matter our location, we can scatter for the name of the LORD Jesus Christ.

Prepare: Text to read for Sunday, August 31

- Deuteronomy 6:4-25

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Sunday Café Night

Join us **TONIGHT** at 5:<u>00</u> pm, for a relaxing time of good food and great community at Café Night! On the menu: delicious gyros and fresh tabouli – a Mediterranean meal you won't want to miss.

Bring a friend, pull up a chair, and enjoy the evening together.

2025 Women's Retreat

Ladies, we are excited to announce that this year's retreat will be at Glorieta. This year's theme: THE ONE WHO IS ENOUGH, because He is all-powerful, all-knowing, always present, and unchanging, we lack nothing.

<u>Dates</u>: September 12, 13 & 14.

<u>Cost</u> (includes 5 meals): \$100 for double occupancy rooms.

The deadline to register is **TODAY**. Registration forms are available at the Connection Center. Please include your payment when you register. Scholarships are available, if needed. Contact Donna Orum at donna@mountainvalley.org if you have questions.

Midweek at MVC - Wednesday, August 27

• Ignite Youth Group: 6:00 - 8:00 pm

Tuesday Café Night

As we start up our Tuesday Café Nights again, we are looking for volunteers to sign up to prepare and serve food. This is still a great and valuable ministry to our church and our community. If you are willing and are up for the challenge, we need 3 or so families, individuals, or a Life Group that is willing to take on planning, preparing, and serving food for at least one Tuesday Café Night for the months of September, October, November, and December. Food needs to be prepared and served for at least 50 people, and note that MVC will reimburse food costs.

If you would like to volunteer, please sign up on the Tuesday Café Night Calendar at the Connection Center. Contact Gary Burch (GaryB@MountainValley.org) for more information or any questions.

Homecoming

We are excited to welcome home all of our summer missionaries! On Sunday, **September 7**, at 5:<u>00</u> pm, we will gather as a church family for a special evening of food, fellowship, and stories of how God worked in them and through them in the communities they served this summer. Mark your calendar and come ready to celebrate God's faithfulness and be inspired by what He is doing among the nations!

!!Please Note!!

The blue seat covers are reserved for the family and friends of those in wheelchairs or those who need assistance. Please do not add a chair in the empty space.

More Than Conquerors: Forge Your Faith in Christ

Men's Boot Camp is coming soon! This is no ordinary Bible study—it's a 5-week, high-octane charge into Romans 8, forging rock-solid men with the raw power of God's Word. Equip yourself for life's battles, stand strong with your brothers, and rise to the challenge.

When: Saturdays, 9:00 AM, **September 13** - October 11 Where:MVC, 5 Dinkle Road

Gear up, men! This is your call to conquer through Him who loves us. Show up battle-ready!

GO-tober is coming!

This **October**, our church will celebrate the work of missions with several special events. The Missions Team is looking for volunteers to help with meals, setup, hospitality, and more. Contact Mary Corsi at 407.756.2389 if you are interested in serving this way.

East Mountain Food Pantry

The East Mountain Food Pantry provides for the hunger needs of families living in the East Mountains of Albuquerque. Over 600 families throughout the East Mountains request their help each year, and the number of families needing help continues to rise. To continue helping serve those in our community, the EMFP needs food donations. A list of the most needed items is available on the greeter's table. You can place your donations on the table in the back corner of the foyer. We hope you will join us in making a difference in our community.